

April 27, 2022

Eric Bayani International Transportation Service, LLC *Eric.Bayani@itslb.com* 

Dear Eric Bayani:

Thank you for submitting the Terminal Plan (Plan) on behalf of the International Transportation Service, LLC (ITS) terminal at the Port of Long Beach to the California Air Resources Board (CARB) as required by the Control Measure for Ocean-Going Vessels At Berth ("Regulation"). CARB staff has reviewed the Terminal Plan submittals (including the revisions submitted on March 7, 2022) and has determined that the Plan fulfills the requirements of the Regulation as set forth in section 93130.14(a). CARB considers the Plan complete, and no further changes are necessary at this time.

If any significant changes occur to any elements of your Terminal Plans, you may resubmit an updated Plan to CARB (*shorepower@arb.ca.gov*) at any time.

Additional information on Port and Terminal Plans can be found on CARB's website at: https://ww2.arb.ca.gov/new-berth-regulation-implementation. If you have any questions, please contact Elizabeth Melgoza, Air Pollution Specialist, Marine Strategies Section, by email at elizabeth.melgoza@arb.ca.gov.

Sincerely,

Bonnie Soriano, Branch Chief, Freight Activity Branch

cc: Christopher Rapp, Vice President, Compliance, International Transportation Service, LLC (ITS), Christopher.rapp@itslb.com

Morgan Caswell, Manager of Air Quality Practices, Port of Long Beach, Morgan.Caswell@polb.com

Elizabeth Melgoza, Air Pollution Specialist, Marine Strategies Section, elizabeth.melgoza@arb.ca.gov